Commissioners Conference Room Vigo County Annex Terre Haute, Indiana

Present: Mark Clinkenbeard, Mike Morris, Chris Switzer

**Others Present:** Auditor Larry Hutchings, County Engineer Larry Robbins, Bob James, Neil Costello, Ricky Hammond, Adam Grossman

**9:00 A.M. Bid Opening for Next Level Trails Path – Riley Spur Trail** Mark Clinkenbeard called the meeting to order and turned it over to Vigo County Auditor Larry Hutchings to open the bid.

The following bid was received:

Milestone Contractors South, LLC

\$2,975,000.00

This was the only bid received as of the deadline at 9:00 a.m. The bid will be able to be seen in the Vigo County Auditor's Office.

Larry Robbins the County Highway Engineer, will take the bid under review and make his recommendation to the Commissioners. He noted since this project was part of the Next Level Trails Grant, there were still DNR approvals pending. He said this could delay the award date until after the 4<sup>th</sup> of July.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:02 a.m.

Chris Switzer

Mike Morris

Attest:

Larry T. Hutchings II, Auditor